
Clinch River Plant 
Notice of Assessment Monitoring Program Establishment 

Pond 1 CCR Management Unit 
 

On July 15, 2019, it was determined that Clinch River Plant’s Pond 1 had statistically 
significant increases over background for calcium, chloride and sulfate and a 
statistically significant decrease for pH.  
 
Clinch River Pond 1 was officially closed on August 6, 2018 under a Solid Waste 
Permit issued by Virginia Department of Environmental Quality.  The State solid 
waste permit included a groundwater monitoring program that required the 
groundwater to be sampled and analyzed for Appendix III, Appendix IV and 
additional State parameters immediately following the collection of background.  
Under the State statistical methods, the statistical analysis of the first compliance 
sampling event indicated statistical significant increases above groundwater 
protection standards for cobalt, lithium, molybdenum, nickel, lead and barium. 
Nickel and lead are State-only parameters.  
 
Based on the results of the State statistical analysis, Appalachian Power Company 
made the decision to statistically evaluate Appendix IV parameters during the first 
Federal CCR detection monitoring event.  This evaluation following Federal 
statistical analysis methods, indicated statistical significant increases above 
groundwater protection standards for barium, cobalt, lithium and molybdenum. This 
evaluation can be found as Appendix 2 of the Annual Groundwater Report dated 
August 1, 2019. 
 
At this point, no alternate source demonstration (ASD) for Appendix III parameters 
will be completed in accordance with §257.94(e)(2), prompting the initiation of an 
assessment monitoring program, which was established on July 15, 2019. Therefore 
this notice is being placed in the operating record in accordance with the requirement 
of 257.94(e)(3). If a successful ASD is completed for the Appendix IV exceedances 
then an ASD will be completed for the Appendix III parameters. 


